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Our team truly believes in 

the power of using data to 

better serve our clients. 

HMIS is the vehicle we can 

use to help drive additional 

funding. We look forward 

to working with you all to 

help New Hampshire meet 

and exceed its HMIS goals. 
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Happy Spring! 
 

We are very glad to see the 
last of the snow.  However, 
we are not as happy about 
our friend Bernie Bluhm 
leaving. All of us in HMIS 
send you good wishes  for 
all that lies ahead for you!! 

HMIS Data Standards Released 
On April 2, 2013 HUD announced the much anticipated release 
of the 2013 Draft HMIS Data Standards. Communities have 60 
days to make a comment to HUD regarding the proposed 
changes and then HUD will review and incorporate select 
comments before releasing the final version later this year.  

We encourage you to take the time to carefully read the Draft 
and make comments as appropriate as this is your opportunity 
to express your opinions to HUD. The standards are available 
on the OneCPD page at https://www.onecpd.info/
resource/2917/2013-draft-hmis-data-standards.  Click the excel 
spreadsheet titled 2013 Draft HMIS Data Standards Comment 
Template under Resource Links. At the bottom of that 
spreadsheet, click Detail tab to see the  changes to the data 
elements.  

HUD expects to publish the Final 2013 HMIS Data Standards 
Notice later this year. 

https://www.onecpd.info/resource/2917/2013-draft-hmis-data-standards
https://www.onecpd.info/resource/2917/2013-draft-hmis-data-standards
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Good Bye and Thank You HMIS 

from Bernie Bluhm  
 

Bernie Bluhm, Program Planning and Review Specialist at 

the NH DHHS Bureau of Homeless & Housing Services, 

emailed this heartfelt good bye and thank you to Donna 

Curley, HMIS Project Manager. We also thank you for all 

your years of hard work — we will miss you Bernie! 
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AHAR Data Quality 

 Good morning, Donna. 
 
I'm emailing to let you know that on April 30 I will be transitioning out 
of state services, and so will be concluding my role as your HMIS grantee 
representative.  While retired from my 36 years of work in government, I 
plan to continue advocating for coordinated efforts to prevent or eradi-
cate the wide spread poverty and homelessness that currently exists in 
New Hampshire. 
 
You should know that our BHHS Administrator Maureen Ryan and I have been 
working together to ensure HMIS Grantee services and support will con-
tinue as smoothly as possible after my departure.  Meanwhile, until April 
30'th, I will continue to be available if you need support or have ques-
tions about HMIS related contracts and services. 
 
Because of my departure date I am requesting that we follow through with 
our plan to have regular meetings or calls to review HMIS issues, policy, 
and continuation of stakeholder groups such as the HMIS Advisory Council.  
 
As we continue our support for those living in poverty and homelessness, 
it is more important than ever to provide accurate information, not only 
about the complexity and impact of homelessness, but also on what works 
effectively to prevent or resolve it.  You and your Harbor Homes HMIS 
team are producing a primary tool in this effort.  Your efforts have suc-
cessfully moved NH HMIS to a place where we have widespread utilization 
among key programs that prevent or respond to homelessness. Thanks to the 
long hours and dedication that you and your team have put into this pro-
ject, HMIS is now a reliable, up to date information resource that we can 
access to build public awareness about this critical problem.  
 
With sincere thanks, 
Bernie 
 
Bernie Bluhm 
Program Planning and Review Specialist 
NH DHHS Bureau of Homeless & Housing Services  



As announced in the Winter newsletter, optional training 
webinars started the 4

th
 Wednesday in March. HMIS 

kicked off the first ServicePoint end-user and admin  
refresher training on March 27 with two sessions. Three 
people called into the end-user training in the morning, 
and 7 people attended the afternoon admin training.  
Using GoToTraining to share desktop screens, Donna 
Curley masterfully led attendees through a PowerPoint 
presentation and answered many questions —  most 
tailored to specific user tasks and programs.  

To attend future optional trainings, you’ll want to check the HMIS website at  
www.nh-hmis.org. Click the HMIS Training Sign Up tab at the top of the page to 
see the ServicePoint and special topic training sessions that are coming up.  
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Online ServicePoint Training Kickoff 

New ServicePoint Update Training 

Coming Soon  

In the fall, there will be a new 

version of ServicePoint (SP5.8) 

and ART 3.1.  Although the 

changes are not in any way as 

extensive as the version 4 to 5 

update, mandatory recertifica-

tion training for all users will be held 

later this year to teach you about the 

bug fixes and  enhancements —   

possibly in September.  
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Our top-notch trainer, Tim  

Wilson, from Bowman  

Systems will be coming to New 

Hampshire to teach you every-

thing you need to know! The  

final dates and locations of the 

training has not yet been  deter-

mined. An email will be sent out in 

advance that will have sign up in-

formation and all the details.  

More Training and Webinars Available 
Need more training? Have you checked out the  learning that is available on 

OneCPD training website at https://www.onecpd.info/training-events/? There 

are lots of free webinars. Too busy to watch webinars? You can also view and 

download the presentation materials and slides.   

http://www.nh-hmis.org


CoCs are strongly encouraged to use their HMIS data to generate the HIC. CoCs must 
collect and enter provider program descriptor data for all CoC provider programs in the 
CoC’s HMIS, regardless of the CoC provider program participation in HMIS. Instructions 
for collecting and entering provider program descriptor data in the local HMIS can be 
found in HUD’s HMIS Data Standards (March 2010).  

 

However, there are some elements of the HIC 
that cannot be derived from HMIS data based 
strictly on the current HMIS Data Standards. 
These include the RRH Provider Program Type; 
identifying whether or not a TH provider pro-
gram meets the criteria for RRH; identifying 
whether or not a program receives  
McKinney-Vento funding; and identifying the 
number of beds designated for households with 
only children.  

 

Prior to submitting HIC data in HDX, CoC leads 
should coordinate with provider staff to review, 

verify, and update, if necessary, the information collected about their provider programs 
for the HIC. The HMIS team uses the HIC data to help run the AHAR, so this data must 
be accurate. For more details, see  the 2013 HIC and PIT Count Data Collection Guide  
at https://www.onecpd.info/resources/documents/2013HICandPITGuidance.pdf.  

Question: What happens when a clientõs Release 
of Information (ROI) expires?  
 

Answer: When the release expires, other agencies 

will no longer be able to view your clientõs data. If 

your agency wishes to continue sharing data, you 

must obtain new ROI forms from your clients and 

repeat the ROI and Security processes.  

PAGE 4 

FAQ ABOUT ROI 
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How the HIC Impacts AHAR  

άvǳŀƭƛǘȅ ƛǎ ƴŜǾŜǊ ŀƴ ŀŎŎƛŘŜƴǘΤ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƻŦ ƘƛƎƘ 
intention, sincere effort, intelligent direction and skillful 
ŜȄŜŎǳǘƛƻƴΤ ƛǘ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŜ ǿƛǎŜ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ ƻŦ Ƴŀƴȅ ŀƭǘŜǊƴŀǘƛǾŜǎΦέ 
τ William A. Foster 



ISSUE 3 

Is there a user role that has the same visibility as an Agency Admin but does not 
have the administrative functionality? 

Yes! The new Case Manager III role allows a user to automatically see 

any data created by any of that user's subordinate providers. For ex-

ample, if a Case Manager III is sitting at a provider with two subordi-

nate providers, that user will automatically see all data created by 

both of those subordinate providers, regardless of whether or not the 

data is shared or if there is a Release of Information present. 

 

Also, a Case Manager III does not have any more administrative func-

tionality than a Case Manager II. This user role is useful when you need 

a user to have the same visibility as an Agency Administrator without 

the administrative privileges (editing Providers, Users, etc). 

 

For more information on the privileges for this user role, as well as other user roles, visit 

the User Roles Table located in the ServicePoint Help File (the blue circle with the white 

question mark on the top right portion of your ServicePoint screen). This table can be 

found under Administration > Admin Dashboard: Users Administration > User Role Table. 

E-snaps Helper Guide  ð For those of you who work 

with e-snaps, a document titled APR Data to e-snaps 

Helper Guide has been added to the HMIS website at 

https://nh-hmis.org.that shows how to use the HUD  

Annual Performance Report (APR) data to complete  

e-snaps.  The APR collects information about the peo-

ple served during your operating year and the types of 

households those people were in when they were last 

served.   

CoC grantees with operating years ending on or after 

June 1, 2011 must complete a CoC APR in e-snaps. 

Please remember that grantees have just 90 days from 

the end of their operating year to report their APR to HUD through e-snaps. We hope 

this guide makes entering data into the e-snaps faster and easier.  
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 Tip of the Month: User Role Visibility  

New e-snaps Document on the HMIS Website 

https://nh-hmis.org
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7 Emergency Shelters Share Data in an Open System  
 

Starting 3/11/2013, seven New Hampshire emergency homeless shelters —  two Cross 

Roads House programs, HHI: Emergency Shelter (Harbor Homes), SCS: Claremont 

Emergency Shelter, SCS: Keene Emergency Shelter, My Friends Place, and Tyler Blain 

House —  started to share basic client-ǎǇŜŎƛŦƛŎ ŘŀǘŀΣ ŀƭǎƻ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ŀƴ άhǇŜƴ {ȅǎǘŜƳΦΦέ CƻǊ 

these emergency shelter programs, and the individuals and families who use them, 

Open Systems will: 

§ improve safety assessment and accuracy of HMIS records 

and reports 

§ provide consistent client data across all shelters, enabling 

clients to get more help 

§ allow clients already in HMIS, shorter time at intake because 

ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜǇŜŀǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƳǳƭǘƛǇƭŜ ǘƛƳŜǎ 

when they change shelters 

§ facilitate a coordinated or centralized intake process 

between shelters 

§ help shelters communicate information about clients 

between themselves 

Rightly so, shelters had many questions like, who makes corrections and how do we 

deal with duplicate data? Therefore, we created an Emergency Shelter Open Systems 

Helper Guide to answer these questions and describe the benefits and considerations 

about ensuring data quality. 

The Participation Program list can also be found on the HMIS  website at https://nh-

hmis.org; the link is on the right side of the home page. 

Bowman Announcements 

Ý Bowman Systems performs data center maintenance each 

Wednesday evening between 10 -11pm. ServicePoint may be 

unavailable during this time as they work to ensure the 

data center and hosting services are as optimized and 

efficient as possible.  

Ý Bowman has released SP5.7.19 and the system has been 

upgraded. This includes modifications to enhance compatibility with Internet 

Explorer 10 and Windows 8.  

ά.Ŝ ŀ ȅŀǊŘǎǘƛŎƪ 
of quality . 
Some people 
ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ 
an environment 
where 
excellence is 
ŜȄǇŜŎǘŜŘΦέ   
τ Steve Jobs 

https://nh-hmis.org
https://nh-hmis.org


Harbor Homes is a non profit organization dedicated to creating and providing quality 

residential and supportive services for individuals and their families who are experi-

ences mental illness and/or homelessness. The non profit organization became the 

Homeless Management Information Systems lead agency on August 1, 2010 with the 

aim to better equip New Hampshire agencies to provide accurate data quality.               

For more  information, see the New Hampshire HMIS website, www.nh-hmis.org.  

New Hampshire HMIS 
Harbor Homes 

45 High Street 

Nashua, NH 

www.nh-hmis.org 

The NH-HMIS Advisory Council advises and supports NH-HMIS operations in the following 

programmatic areas: resource development, consumer involvement, and quality assur-

ance/accountability. 

The Council will support the overall initiative, in particular advising the Management on 

HMIS operations. The HMIS Advisory Council shall meet at least quarterly, at which time 

HMIS decisions can be raised for discussion and/or approval. The HMIS Advisory Council 

shall designate a committee or task group to develop and help enforce the implementation 

of HMIS policies. 

Council Members 

 

NH HMIS Advisory Council 

Bureau of Homeless & Housing Services 

Bernie Bluhm 

Al Vitale 

 

Balance of State CoC 

Kristina Riera 

Craig Henderson 

Barry Quimby 

Lori Hathaway 

Susan Ford 

Greater Nashua CoC 

Miles Pendry 

MaryAnn McHugh 

 

HMIS Lead Agency 

Donna Curley 

Tony Nappo 

 

Manchester CoC 

Cathy Kuhn 

Susan Howland 
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